
Share your feedback on a proposed 
development near you!
Please be advised that the RM of Francis No. 127 has received a discretionary use application for a proposed 
poultry barn to accommodate 12,000 laying hens for egg production, formally classified as an Intensive 
Livestock Operation (ILO), to be located at Parcel A, Plan 102179819 Ext 1 (SE ¼ 25-15-15 W2M). 

The proposed ILO is defined as a discretionary use within the Agricultural Resource District – AR, and 
therefore, the application must be advertised pursuant to the Zoning Bylaw and The Planning and 
Development Act, 2007. 

The application can be reviewed at the RM Municipal Office, and any comments must be forwarded in writing 
to the RM of Francis No. 127 Municipal Office or to info@rmoffrancis.ca by 5:00 PM on Tuesday, August 
12th, 2025. 

The development proposal, along with any comments, will be considered by the Council on Thursday, 
August 14th, 2025 at 10 AM.  Once Council has considered the application and relevant information, they 
may:

• Reject the application.
• Approve the application.
• Approve the application subject to development standards and conditions identified in the zoning 

bylaw.
• Approve the discretionary use for a limited time, if a time limit is authorized in the zoning bylaw.

Shala Kanasevich, Administrator
Rural Municipality of Francis No. 127
Box 36, Francis, SK  S0G 1V0
P 306 245 3256
Email: info@rmoffrancis.ca 
Website: www.rmoffrancis.ca
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